
 

family member, friend, or 
neighbor; through the beauty 
and splendor of God’s crea-
tion; through an inner voice 
speaking to us guided by the 
Holy Spirit. 

         Other voices, other influ-
ences, vie for our attention 
and devotion and can drown 
out the voice of the Good 
Shepherd. To hear His voice, 
it is so important to stay in 
close relationship with the 
Savior through prayer, reflec-
tion, Scripture study, and lis-
tening daily for His voice. God 
is continually calling us into a 
broader, richer experience of 
His will for our lives. His in-
tentions for us are always 
good!!! 

    Listening along with you to 
the voice of the Good Shep-
herd, 

      Pastor Scott 

               In our Wednesday 
lunch and Bible Study, we 
have been learning a lot about 
Jesus as the Good Shepherd. 
We have gained new under-
standing in our study of John, 
Chapter 10 through the re-
source of a book entitled: A 
Shepherd Looks at the Good 
Shepherd by author Philip 
Keller. Keller writes from his 
experience as a shepherd and 
applies those insights to being 
“sheep” and disciples of Jesus 
today.  

          In a recent Bible Study, 
we focused on John, chapter 
10, verse 3 where Jesus says: 
“The sheep hear his (the shep-
herd’s) voice. He calls his own 
sheep by name and leads them 
out.” Keller helped us to see 
that the relationship between 
a shepherd and the sheep is 
strongly dependent on the use 
of the shepherd’s voice. 

Sheep quickly become accus-
tomed to the owner’s particu-

lar voice. They know that 
when the shepherd calls 
them, it is for a special pur-
pose that has their best inter-
ests in mind. The shepherd 
even has names for each 
sheep that are recognized by 
the sheep when their name is 
called. If a stranger tries to 
call the sheep, the sheep will 
not respond because they will 
only go to their rightful shep-
herd owner, whose voice they 
recognize. 

        With this in mind, we 
can see a number of parallels 
in living the Christian life. 
Jesus, the Good Shepherd, 
calls us as His sheep, to come 
to Him. We know that when 
He calls us, He has our best 
interests in mind. We listen 
for his voice as he speaks - 
through the Scriptures, espe-
cially the words and actions of 
Jesus; through a sermon or 
presentation; through a time 
of quiet devotion; through a 
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 Clothes Closet Open—Saturday, 
October 6th, 8:00 a.m. to Noon 

 

 Crop Walk—Sunday, October 21st , 
1:30 p.m. registration  

    2:00p.m. walk 
 

  Missionary Chapter Lovefeast– 
October 14th 

  

 Trunk or Treat-Saturday, October 
27th 
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 An Opportunity to help Anthony's Plot Ministry 

   Salem Congregation churches are being asked to participate in 

a fundraiser for Anthony's Plot Ministry. The fundraiser will be a 

special dinner prepared by The Rt. Rev. Sam Gray at Trinity 

Moravian Church on Friday evening, October 12th at 6:00 P.M. Congregations are being 

asked to sponsor a table that would seat 8 people for $500.  ($63/person) Anyone interested 

in participating in this dinner for a very worthy cause, please contact Pastor Scott.  Thank 

you. 

                              Jesus Christ, Our Good Shepherd 



 

 

 

2 Sharlene Medley 

 Cliff Venable 

4 Susan Hurst 

 Barry Self 

7 Victor Cannon 

 Susan Crump 

 Tom Joyce 

 Bill Oehman 

8  Jeff Barnes 

 Lucy Millikan 

10  Deborah Boyd 

 Tina Phillips 

 Sandy Smith 

11  Gary Hope 

12  Mollie Rascoe 

13  Carolyn Neal 

14  Anne Collins 

15  Noel Harris 

 Sydney Hubbard 

 Victoria Lasley 

16  Jerry Byerly 

20  Tootie Barbour 

 Liz Venable 

24 Linda Mathers 

25 David Church 

26 Ryan Church 

31  Brooks Snyder 

 

 November 
 

1  Dot Andrews 

 Phil Stith 

  

 

                  Handicapped and Visitor Parking on Sunday Mornings 

     

We have a number of handicapped parking spaces that are used every Sunday morning as we gather for 

worship. Even so, these spaces sometimes fill up quickly as do the spaces closest to the sanctuary.   

We are asking our members who are in good health to consider parking in spaces a little further from the 

building on Sundays. This would allow more open spaces for handicapped folks and visitors to use and it is 

another way to emphasize our welcoming presence.  Thank you. 

WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP NEWS 

 

October Birthdays 

Sunnyside Ministry is celebrating 40 years of service!  

We want you to join us for a celebration dinner, 

November 10th at Friedberg Moravian Church. For that 

last 40 years, Sunnyside Ministry has served tens of 

thousands of people. In that same time we have been 

supported by tens of thousands of people. We want to see all of you on November 10th at 

Friedberg Moravian Church for dinner. A local chef will be preparing our meal. Join us as 

prepare “For the Next 40 Years…” November 10th at Friedberg Moravian Church. Call 336

-724-7558 to make a reservation or go online to www.sunnysideministry.org. Sunnyside 

Ministry – empowering others by following Christ.  

 

  to November 2018… 
 

Friday, 2nd Men’s Fellowship Breakfast Meeting at K&W on Healy Drive (8:00 am) 
Monday, 5th   Candle Trim with Luncheon 10:00 a.m. 
Tuesday, 6th Fairview Friends to the Wohlfahrt Haus 
Sunday, 11th   Holy Communion and Church Council 
Sunday, 18th   Thanksgiving Lovefeast  
Thursday, 22nd    Church Office Closed (through Monday, 26th) 

 The Executive Board expresses their appreciation to all, who helped make our 

 Annual Country Ham and Chicken Pie supper a huge success. We could not have 

 done it with out your help! Also thanks to all of you who came and supported it. 

 THANK YOU. 

New carpet has been installed in the Sunday School Class room across from the Nursery, 

funded by the Women’s Fellowship. 

Dates for your calendar: 

 Shepherd Center Dinner, on Saturday, October 6th. 

 Trunk or Treat – Hotdog Supper. Candy donations appreciated (boxes in the pallor). 

 Fairview Fare –Saturday November 17th, 2018. Breakfast (sausage or ham biscuits 

only), country store, bake sale, frozen chicken pies, cakes, pies, frozen chili and other 

items. Other vendors will be selling items for gifts for yourself or others. Spaces are 

avialable to $ 20.00.   
 

OTHER 

 Project for October: Trunk or Treat candy. 

 Hospice , Tuesday October 9th, Circle 3 

 Meal for bereaved family, Circle 2 

Next Executive Board Meeting, in the Conference Room, on Monday, October 22, 2018 

at 10:30a.m. 
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Notes from Lewis 

Fairview Moravian Church has a very active Senior Adult Ministry known as Fairview Friends Fellowship.  Unfortunately, 
many of you are missing out on a wonderful time of fellowship by not participating in this group!  We meet on the fourth 
Thursday of each month (with a few exceptions).  You will notice in the information below that the next three months are 
exceptions.  We try to plan a wide variety of programs, including covered dish meals and programs here at the church and 
trips to some very interesting places.  We would love to have even more people involved in this wonderful ministry of the 
church.   I would like to highlight our activities for the remainder of 2018. 

Thursday, October 18th, 9:30AM – Fall Foliage Mystery Trip 
 

We will board the bus and travel to the mountains to enjoy the beautiful colors of Autumn!  We will enjoy lunch at one of 
everyone’s favorite mountain restaurants and then enjoy some fun things nearby before returning to the church.  Please 
call Jeanne Willard (336-768-5645) or see her here at church no later than Sunday, October 14th to reserve your spot on 
the bus. 

Tuesday, November 6th, 9:30AM – A Wohlfahrt Haus Christmas 
 

We will travel to the Wohlfahrt Haus Dinner Theater in Wytheville, VA for their 2018 Christmas show.  We will 
celebrate the Christmas season with a delicious holiday feast! Then we will sit back, relax, and enjoy wonderful music, 
dazzling dance numbers, and beautiful costumes! To complete the evening, we will be inspired by the greatest gift of all, 
the beautiful story of the nativity!  Cost of the meal and show is $42 per person, provided that we have a group of 20.  We 
must have our final payment and head count in two weeks ahead of time, so please call Jeanne Willard (336-768-5645) or 
see her here at church no later than Sunday, October 21st to reserve your spot on the bus and pay your $42. 

 Thursday, December 6th, 11:30AM 
 

We will meet here at the church and go to a local restaurant for lunch.  We will then return to the church to enjoy 
delicious holiday desserts which you will provide!  Each person should bring a $5 wrapped gift for our gift exchange.  
Please call Jeanne Willard (336-768-5645) or see her here at church no later than Sunday, December 2nd so that we know 
how many to make lunch reservations for. 

  
 

 

 
 

 Help Us Fight Hunger in Forsyth County and Surrounding Areas 

 

CROP Hunger Walk – You can help make a difference in local AND global hunger by walking in 
our CROP Hunger Walk this year.  With only a few weeks to go, our congregation has a few Walkers 
participating and we want MORE!.  Won’t you join 

them?  To sign up to be a Walker, see  

Victoria Lasley or Heather Hubbard to get a Donation Envelope.  If you can’t 
walk, please sponsor a Walker.   
 

Mark your calendars for the Joyful Noise offering being collected on October 
21st for the Crop Hunger Walk!   
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     Summary of the Board Meetings 
 

The Board of Trustees Meeting 

                         -Sept. 10th, 2018-  

   The following are some of the more notable highlights of the most recent Trustees meeting:   1) The landscaping and the 

construction of a stage in our activity building turned out well and made the Police Appreciation Day program much 

better.  The cost overrun, however, has increased by a thousand dollars, making our debt due $5250, which we will 

request contributions to cover.  

2) Church Secretary/Treasurer, Patricia Rau, along with Gay Nell Hutchens, and Melissa Thompson have been designated 

Attorneys in Fact for the church for the sole purpose of transferring designated stock etc. to the church.   

3)  Our Stewardship Campaign is on track and will culminate with the Stewardship Sunday and a Luncheon on October 

28th 

            Respectfully submitted,                                            

                         Jody Brendle 

              Chairman, Board of Trustees 

 

______________________________________________________ 
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The Joint Board Meeting 

The Joint Boards of Fairview met September 10.  Former Fairview member Rev. Bill McElveen had reported to Pastor 

Scott that the congregation of St. Philips Moravian Church may ask Fairview for room for them to meet in worship on 

Sunday mornings.  Joint Board members unanimously approved use of the Blum Chapel for that purpose.  There was 

lengthy discussion of handicap and visitor parking. 

 

______________________________________________________ 

 

We are collecting eye glasses for the Lions Club.  The collection box is in the Lovefeast 

Kitchen.  Throughout the year, Lions, and other volunteers collect used eyeglasses and 

deliver them to regional Lions Eyeglass Recycling Centers (LERCs). LERC volunteers 

clean, sort by prescription strength and package the glasses. Recycled glasses are 

distributed to people in need in low and middle income communities where they will 

have the greatest impact.  If you have any questions about the Lions Club or the eye 

glass collection, please contact Jerry Byerly.  Thank you! 

The Board of Elders 

 

The Board of Elders also met September 10 and received reports from numerous church committees.  Plans are in place 

for Trunk or Treat on October 27.  There was lengthy discussion of visitation of shut-ins and those not attending worship.  

Members may be asked to participate in visitation teams. 

 

_____________________________________________________ 

 

http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/serve/sight/recycle-eyeglasses/recycling-centers/index.php


 

******************************************************************************************************************************** 
    
Sunday, October 14th   during our 10:00a.m. worship service we will have our Missionary 

Chapter Lovefeast with a band prelude at 9:30a.m.   Our guest speaker will be the Rt. 

Rev. Sam Gray.  Rev. Gray will be sharing with us about the new Moravian work going 

on in Northern Peru.   Plan to join us! 
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Adams Farm Living & Rehabilitation 

 Mary Louise Berger - #204 
 

Bermuda Village - Greystone Apt.  

 Betty Beeson - #103 
 

Salemtowne Healthcare 

 Barbara Giesler  

 Dorothy Andrews - #117 

 Eleanor Swaim 

Priddy Manor 

 Ruth Morgan 

South Fork 

 Al Butner  

 Bob Joyce 

The Oaks 

      Edna Teague - #407 

Shut In: 

Tootie Barbour; Betty Bennett; Betty Fulp; Sam 

Hardister; Gayle Heck; Doug Ivester; Jolleen 

Johnson; Lillie Mae Joyce; Nancy Manual; Ann 

Marcus; Opal Miller; Lucy Millikan; Doris Noell; 

Ruby Pulliam; E. Artis Weber 

 

Sick: 

Doris Brame; Nelson Cannon; Roger Carmichael; 

Anne Collins; Oneita Dease; David Marcus; Linda 

Self;  
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OCTOBER WORSHIP GREETERS 
 

7th Cynthia Faircloth & Jeanne Willard 
14th Candice and Rod Back 
21st Nancy and Ken Tomberlin 
28th Pat and Harry Sapp 
 

Elder of the Month:  Bill Shields 
Trustee of the Month:  Bill Wright 
 

Stranger’s Graveyard Volunteer:  Henry Hilker 
 
 

   Fall Stewardship Program - "Graced 

By the Fruits of Our Labor" 

       Our stewardship emphasis for this 

year begins on Monday, October 8th 

and continues for three weeks 

culminating in our Commitment Sunday on October 

28th. The overall theme for this year is "Graced By the 

Fruits of Our Labor." A timetable for these three 

important weeks is as follows: 

          October 8 - Stewardship Program Begins 

          October 10 - 12:00 noon -Wednesday Bible 

Study includes the first weekly theme - "The Grace of 

Giving God Our Best." 

          October 14 -10:00 Worship. First speaker talks 

on weekly theme. We will have our Mission Lovefeast 

with the Rt. Rev. Sam Gray bringing the message about 

new Moravian Mission efforts in Peru. 

          October 17 - 12:00 noon - Wednesday Bible 

Study includes the second weekly theme - "Using Our 

Spiritual Gifts". 

          October 21 - 10:00 Worship. Second speaker 

talks on weekly theme. A stewardship message is 

given. The stair-step chart is explained. Reservation 

cards are filled out for the Commitment Sunday Service 

and Catered Luncheon the following Sunday.(October 

28th) 

          October 24 - 12:00 noon - Wednesday Bible 

Study includes the third weekly theme - "Growing a 

Grateful and Generous Heart". 

          October 28 - 10:00 Worship - COMMITMENT 

SUNDAY- Third speaker talks on weekly theme. A 

stewardship message is given.   

Financial commitments to the Lord and Fairview 

Church are received at the end of the service. A 

luncheon catered by Cagney's Restaurant follows in the 

Fellowship Hall. 

  (There is no Sunday School) 

           The Joint Boards and Stewardship Committee 

invite each member of the congregation to prayerfully 

consider how we can support this very important 

emphasis of our congregation by making a commitment 

to the many ministries of the church as we move into 

2019 with God guiding us!! 

 

                      Special Memorial Service 

Scheduled for Sunday, November 4th    

During the 10:00a.m. service, we will 

remember in a special way all members 

of Fairview who have entered the more 

immediate presence of the Savior since 

last November. Names will be spoken and 

candles will be lit as an act of remembrance of those who 

had been a part of our fellowship in Christ and are now 

residing in their heavenly home. We hope all members 

will make a special effort to be present for this meaning-

ful service of remembrance.   

The congregation was saddened by the loss of one of 

our members, Henrietta Green on September 10th.  

Please keep the Green family and friends in your 

thoughts and prayers. 
 



 

Fairview Moravian Church 
 

 Office:  (336) 768-5629     

 Kitchen:  (336) 768-1958 
 

  

E-mail:  fmc@fairviewmoravianchurch.org 

 Website:  www.fairviewmoravianchurch.org 

Like us on Facebook! 
 

Office Hours: 

 Monday - Thursday:  9:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 

  
 

Staff & Ministry Areas of Fairview 
 

Rev. Scott Venable, Pastor (682-4635) 

Rev. Victoria Lasley, Associate Pastor 

Lewis Phillips, Music Director (749-4682) 

Patricia Rau, Church Treasurer/Administrative Assistant 

Van Krause, Band Director 

Nancy Morgan, Pianist 

Jody Brendle, Chair of Trustees 

Gay Nell Hutchens, Vice-Chair Trustees 

Pat Sapp, Vice-Chair of Elders 
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Let us hold fast to the confession of our hope without wavering, for he who has promised is faithful. 

2 Thessalonians 3: 5 
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The Christian Education Committee is making plans for 

this year’s Trunk or Treat, which will be on Saturday, 

October 27th.  We want to fill the Parking Lot with 

trunks full of treats.  To achieve this goal, we are asking 

for your help.  Please prayerfully consider bringing 

your decorated “trunk” to this event.  The decorations 

do not have to be elaborate.  We will even help you 

decorate your trunk if you let us know ahead of time!  If 

you need candy for your trunk, we will even help with 

that as well.  Please plan to join us!  The event is from 

4:00p.m. to 6:00p.m. We will be having a hotdog sup-

per that will be provided.  We are also asking our very 

generous congregation to donate lots of wrapped candy 

for this event.  Candy donations can be placed in the 

designated box in the Parlor.  As always thank you 

Fairview Family! 

Like us on 
Facebook!  


